## **Dear Community Members**

Our Greater Houston community has been through a harrowing week with many of our community members experiencing evacuation, flooding and boat rescue.

This <u>Sunday September 3rd, 2017 (11 am)</u>, communities all over Texas will be gathered together offering prayers of gratitude, healing and hope, since Governor Greg Abbott has declared this day as Prayer Day for Hurricane Harvey.

As part of the Houston community, the Zoroastrian Association of Houston would like to request your participation in a community prayer.

We plan to have a Boi Ceremony in the Prayer Room at 11:00 AM following which, our Mobeds will lead the congregation in prayers of Thanks and Healing.

The prayers will be followed by a one-dish pot luck lunch at the Zarathushti Heritage & Cultural Center around 12.30 pm. Please bring a lunch item to share together.

We request all of our community to join their voices together as we reflect upon the events of the previous week, and seek strength and guidance from Ahura Mazda as Houston and the surrounding communities start to rebuild.

With best wishes for a speedy recovery to all those affected, Your ZAH Executive Committee